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NO NEED TO READ BETWEEN THE LINES; PUBLIC LIBRARIES SHOULD REOPEN 

Councilmember Cate Recommends Opening Up All City of San Diego Libraries for Kids & Families 
 

San Diego, CA: As the 2020-2021 school year begins for San Diego students, COVID-19 has resulted in 

an unconventional start with majority of students participating in online learning. However, not all 

students have equal access to resources to fully succeed under this new method of learning. Libraries 

have always been the great equalizer for children, youth, and adults of all backgrounds. They provide 

much needed resources, such as books, computers, and safe productive places to learn and work.  

 

The City of San Diego has been effective in adopting solutions to provide businesses of all sectors with 

the tools and options necessary to continue operating in a safe and socially-distant manner. The City 

has also proven it can safely open certain indoor facilities to address the recent dangerous heatwave 

by opening indoor “Cool Zones” throughout the City. As students begin the school year, we should also 

be evaluating how we can safely reopen our City libraries to provide children with much needed 

resources to ensure academic success. Not doing so would greatly impact the ability for children to 

learn, especially those who are in lower income families with fewer resources. 

 

In addition, if the County of San Diego’s case rate remains below 100 per 100,000 people for 14 days 

after coming off the State’s Monitoring List, schools may be permitted to reopen for in-person 

instruction should school districts choose to do so. In this case, students returning to school will also 

need access to libraries and the resources they provide. 

 

“I am requesting that the City evaluate options to safely reopen all City libraries as soon as possible. 

This can, and must, be done safely by following all social-distancing, health, and sanitation guidelines,” 

stated Councilmember Chris Cate. 

 

This can include reducing the maximum capacity of libraries to allow for proper distancing or 

implementing a “by-reservation-only” system which ensures that the number of individuals in a library 

never exceeds the safe maximum capacity at any given time.  

 

View Councilmember Cate’s memorandum here: https://bit.ly/2QwH3WA  
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